UNION TOWNSHIP - WARREN COUNTY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES - Regular Meeting - April 4, 2022

Tony Ledford was sworn into office of Union Township Trustee after his appointment by Judge Kirby. Mr. Ledford took over the term beginning April 4, 2022, through December 31, 2023, after the resignation of Trustee Jamie Allen earlier this year.

CALLING THE MEETING TO ORDER: The regular meeting of the Union Township Board of Trustees was called to order by President of the Board, Fred Vonderhaar on Monday, 4/4/22 at 6:00 p.m. at the Union Township Municipal Building. The meeting was opened with the Fiscal Officer, Shelley Lamb, taking roll call of the trustees: Fred Vonderhaar, Chris Koch, & Tony Ledford. The prayer was led by Mr. Koch. Mr. Vonderhaar led everyone in The Pledge of Allegiance.

<u>CITIZENS IN ATTENDANCE (IF KNOWN):</u> Union Township Attorney Bruce McGary, Leon Gray, Art Perong, Barb Aberlin, and Amy Ledford were in attendance. After some discussion about the proposed Kings View annexation, all Trustees and Mr. Sandlin are going to finalize the location of the requested acreage for the expansion of Fellowship Cemetery as soon as possible. Attorney McGary would report this progression to the City of Lebanon.

POLICE SUMMARY: Sergeant Adams had nothing to report.

<u>CHIEF'S REPORT:</u> Chief Napier reported the Easter Egg Hunt would now be held on April 9, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. due to a scheduling conflict.

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Josh Sandlin reported the new truck for his department had arrived. Mr. Sandlin said they were progressing nicely with the new road in Deerfield Cemetery, and they would continue with the construction on it as time and weather allowed. Mr. Sandlin did discover the correct lot location of a baby burial that had been in question at a previous meeting.

<u>FISCAL OFFICER'S REPORT:</u> The Fiscal Officer presented the bills to pay, fund status, cemetery deeds, etc. thru April 4, 2022. All were signed and approved by Mr. Vonderhaar & Mr. Koch.

<u>NEW BUSINESS:</u> Mr. Koch asked Mr. Vonderhaar if he had heard anything concerning the water token system in the City of South Lebanon. Mr. Vonderhaar stated he had not since the previous meeting. Mr. Koch stated the "National Day of Prayer" is on 5/5/22. A service would be held at the Lebanon Countryside YMCA at 8:00 a.m.

Mr. Koch made a motion to accept the minutes from the meeting held on 3/21/22, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar.

Mr. Ledford made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar. Both motions were carried by all "yeas".

Mr. Vonderhaar mentioned the River Cove HOA would like to use the Union Township meeting room on 4/21/22 and the Warren County Township Association requested the use of it on 4/28/22. All Trustees were fine with these requests.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Mr. Vonderhaar made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ledford to adjourn the meeting at 6:52 p.m. The motion was carried by all "yeas". The next regular meeting will be Monday, April 18, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.